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President’s Corner   
 

Mike Bryant (mjbryant@email.com) 
 
Having Fun - As we move into April, winter is finally letting go and hopefully warm weather is on its way.  We 
said goodbye to winter with our annual B.U.F.F. Cabin Fever Relief Banquet in March.   For those of you who could 
not attend, you missed another great event.  We had over 200 attendees this year, by far the largest crowd ever!  As 
promised, the food was good, the friendship and fellowship was great and the auction / raffles better than ever.   We 
had a very successful fundraiser and we are looking forward to have a great year in 2005.    
 
One of the highlights of the Banquet was the Awards and Recognition Ceremony. This year we recognized four 
individuals for their extraordinary service to B.U.F.F.   Joe Panfalone and Paul Feldman were awarded the highest 
honor our club has to offer, The Lifetime Membership Award.  Both Joe and Paul have served on the Board, taught 
countless new flyfishers the basics of our sport, and have been instrumental in the health and growth of B.U.F.F. 
over the past couple of decades.  Jim LeBlond was awarded 2004 The Flyfisher of the Year Award for his efforts 
that include past Presidency for three years, Banquet co-chair, and the Intermediate Fly Casting Course leader We 
also recognized Debbie Hampton with The Board of Directors’ Award.  Debbie is currently serving on the Board, 
co-chaired the Banquet for several years, and is the Chairperson of B.U.F.F’s very successful Outreach Program, 
Casting For Recovery. 
 
At the March dinner meeting, Glenn Weisner and Wayne Samson (Glenn River Fly Co.) put on another great fly 
tying demonstration, including some new and innovative techniques, to a packed house.  At the upcoming April 
dinner meeting, John Tertuliani, will provide an informative presentation on fly fishing for smallmouth.  John 
recently published a book entitled Smallmouth Bass and Streams, with the subtitle Thoughts on Fly-Fishing.  If 
you plan on attending the B.U.F.F. Elkhorn River trip, this is a presentation you will want to see.   Don’t forget to 
make your dinner reservations via the website or phone.   
 
Trips – Our club spring trips are around the corner.  But there’s still time to signup: 
• Rockwell Trout Club / Helms’ Fly Tying Seminar: April 23 – 24 
• Nantahala River Trip: April 28 – May 1 
• Elkhorn River Trip: May 19 – 21 
 
More information can be found on the website. 
 
Education – Lou Haynes has the Fly Fishing 101 course in full gear.  Over thirty folks have been attending each 
week to learn the basics on fly fishing.  The Beginner’s Fly Tying Course, Net Building Course, and Rod Building 
Course were all very successful again this year, and the upcoming Beginner’s Casting Course is already full.  Our 
education program is off to a very good start.   
                                                                                                                                                         Continued on page 2 
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Pres. Corner …..Continued from page1 
 
B.U.F.F Pride – At last month’s dinner meeting, we introduced the offer to purchase a B.U.F.F. fly fishing shirt.For 
only $30, you can own a high quality Redington fly fishing shirt with the B.U.F.F name and a fly rod with reel and  
line embroidered over the right pocket.   This will help give us club recognition at various events and a way to show 
off our club pride, besides getting an excellent fishing shirt at a great price.   If you haven’t already purchased your 
shirt, you must do so by the April dinner meeting.  Once the shirts are ordered, the offer will not be offered for some 
time.  We also now have B.U.F.F. patches and pins available for $5.00 each.  You can purchase the shirt, patches and 
pins at the April dinner meeting. 
 
The warmer weather has me itching to get out on the water.  Hope to see you at the April meeting and maybe out on 
the streams.  Be safe.   
 
 
   

Buying a new fly rod  
 Dave Uckotter 
  
We all need a new fly rod sooner or later. If this is your first fly rod, or a new rod to add to your collection, you 
might want to glance over the following article. 
 
This article was written by Tom Shaw, the president of Backcountry Fly Fishers located in Naples, Florida, in their 
December newsletter.   My comments will be underlined.   I know Tom, and he has a wealth of knowledge about fly-
fishing and the equipment that we use. He has tried almost every combination of fly rod, fly line, rod length, and rod 
speed that you could think of.   Much of his article is slanted to the fly fisherman who has an assortment of rods, but it 
pertains to the first time rod buyer, also.   I put a lot of stake in what he says…what do you think? 
 
TJA is a new help group. Tackle Junkies Anonymous.   It’s the holiday season (season’s over, there are always 
birthdays, etc) and you’re thinking about getting a new fly rod.   Sure your wife, husband (fill in the blank),and  the 
kids have no ideas about what to get you, because you have everything made related to fly-fishing.   Yeah, a new rod, 
that’s the ticket!   That’s what they can buy me.   Before you wind up with a rod you’re not thrilled with, and that sits 
in the closet for eternity, here are some pointers.   I just wish someone had told me this a few years ago. 
 
 NEVER buy a rod without casting it. (Your local independent fly shops have rods to try before you buy.)   Don’t go 
by a friend’s recommendation alone, or have your spouse buy it as a present.   Test the rod yourself. Your casting style 
and ability may be quite different, and the rod that was great for your friend might not be so great for you.   The local 
fly shops in our area have almost all the major brands available to try. 
 
Test the rod that you would normally fish with.   It’s a very important point of reference when testing various rods. The 
casting characteristics of a rod can change with different line configurations.   I would suggest the line weight 
designated for the rod and one weight higher.  (Your local independent fly shops have a variety of line weights to try)  
I used to over-line my rod and found that to be a mistake.   Over-lining a slow rod can detract from it’s casting ability, 
but, with some of the newer faster action rods, over-lining them can turn them into turbo charged cannons. 
 
Everyone likes to see how far he or she can throw with a rod, and will always test for that.   What is equally important 
is the rods “dinking” ability.   How well it can throw 15 to 20 feet of line?   This is especially important when fishing 
the mangroves and docks. (This would also apply to fishing the banks of a stream, close structure, and a weed line.)   
How little line needs to be beyond the tip of the rod to pick up and cast back to a target without false casting?   If you 
are fishing several hours straight, a four-count cast is twice the workload on your arm as is a two count. 
 
   So those are just a few things to consider.   If you or your family is investing hundreds of dollars in a fly rod, you’d 
better be thrilled with it. 
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April Meeting Program 
   
 John Tertuliani, is a biologist from the Columbus, Ohio office of the US Geological Survey. He is also a writer 
and is editor of Outdoor Writers of Ohio, and is associated with Outdoor Writers of America. He has recently 
published a book entitled Smallmouth Bass and Streams, with the subtitle Thoughts on Fly-Fishing. His book 
presents some valuable insights into smallmouth behavior and their foraging techniques. These insights can lead 
to better success while fishing for them. His discussion on crayfish, that make up a significant portion of the 
smallmouth diet, is especially interesting, and offers some useful fly patterns to mimic the crayfish. Signed copies 
of the book can be purchased at the meeting. His talk will be about reading streams and fly fishing. This will 
be interesting to all, bass or trout fishermen, including anyone just getting started, as well as those who have spent 
years in the streams. This is one meeting you will not want to miss, especially if you are going on the BUFF trip 
to the Elkhorn this June. As a biologist for Commonwealth Technologies, and while conducting studies for 
Toyota Mfg., John has twice electrofished the Elkhorn. Also, as a graduate student, John had conducted field trips 
there. 

A Bountiful Banquet for an Awesome Year! 
 

Debbie Hampton 
 

2004 was a great year, and from the huge success of the Annual Cabin Fever Relief Banquet, 2005 is already on its way 
to another banner year.  We had over 200 attendees for this year’s banquet with many familiar as well as some new 
faces.  Everyone enjoyed the food, fellowship and of course the awesome array of prizes and auction items. 
 
This event would not be the successful fundraiser it is, without the wonderful support of our local shops.  Please 
remember to check out the list of those supporters, and be sure that if you are in their stores, you let them know you 
appreciate the support.  If you are looking for a particular item, check out the local stores and see if they can help you 
out!!! 
 
The Banquet Committee, “The Dream Team”. -- They are the ones who make the banquet so successful.  While fishing 
season is just winding down last September, the  Dream Team was already hard at work on the banquet.  They are what 
make it all come together, and their time and talents are truly appreciated!!!  Thanks to you and your families for your 
giving spirit to support our club. 
 
That’s what the banquet is all about -- support BUFF and all the programs/events we support during the year.  Thank you 
to all those individuals who made donations of money, items, and your time.  With out you it would not have been so 
successful. 
 
Next year’s banquet will be guided by Roger Corrado and Bob Miller, and while I’m sure many of the Dream Team will 
return, please see Roger or Bob if you are interested in helping for the 2006 banquet.  It takes membership participation 
to make the event happen, and it’s a fun and exciting way to support the club. 
 
Thanks to ALL who made 2004 a Great Year and I’m looking forward to all the exciting things coming in 2005. 
 
The following businesses supported our banquet, so please support them! 
 
Build A Bear Workshop, Newport Aquarium, Mike Wilson Enterprises, WAVE Foundation, Oil Creek Outfitters 
The Cincinnati Zoo, Adrien Outfitters, Bass Pro Shops Outdoor World, Brandywine Inn, Brookside Guides 
CCS Fly-Fishing Outfitters, Cherry Bend Pheasant Farm, Cincinnati Marshals, David Ruimveld Studio, 
Deep Creek Campground, Delamere & Hopkins, Dick's Sporting Goods, Don Hudepohl Jewelers, 
Evergreen Fly Fishing Company, Fly and Shot Outfitters, Glenn River Fly Co. LTD, Indigo Guide Service, 
Kreel Trackle Company, Lowe Fly Shop & Outfitters, Mad River Outfitters,  
North Coast Salmon Steelhead Guide Service, North-east Fly Fishing, Northern Kentuckey Fly Fishers 
On The Fly Guide Services, Rusty Drake Outfitters, Smoky Mountain Angler, 
andTurkey Ridge Lodge. 
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Elkhorn Trip  May 19, 20 & 21, 2005 
In search of the Bronzebacks 

 
On Thursday, Friday, Saturday and Sunday, camp at the Elkhorn Campground at the confluence of  the north 
and south forks of the Elkhorn or get a motel on Versailles pike. Bluegrass motel 1 (502) 695-1800. For the camp 
ground, you must call 1 (502) 695-9154 and make your own reservations. They are holding 5 RV spots and 5 tent 
sites until April 15, 2002. There will be 2 tents to a site, so be prepared to share. It works! This is the way we get 
to know Buff members. 
 
Get a reservation form from Don Hogue, 513 – 231-4852,  Thesputzer@fuse.net or from the website. You must 
also procure a Buff consent form (also available on the website). 
 
 On Friday morning meet at the camp site, and we will match you up with an experienced mentor,  show you the 
lay of the land, and answer any questions. On Saturday morning, Doug Mowell and Don Hogue will cook you a 
hot breakfast at 7:30 a.m. for $2.00 at the campground. You will get OJ, coffee, 2 eggs, 3 link sausage and grits. 
Reservations only – 20 max.  On Saturday night at 6:30 p.m. Don and Doug will serve, grilled steak, baked 
potatoes, fried corn, (and if Don can master it) fried biscuits. If not, fried cardboard *#@*+ cornbread, soft drink 
and one of Doug Mowell’s famous tossed salads. $8.00 reservations only, 20 max. Pay at the campground. 
 
You can wade, bring a belly boat, one man pontoon, or canoe.   Some good fishing is available right at the 
campground for boating, or wade up from the campground. There are access points on both the north and south 
forks, as well as the main stream. These all lay  in a 10 mile radius from the campground. 
 
Joe Panfalone maintains the brown woolly bugger is the best fly.  Don Hogue says the Bumblebee popper w/ a 
flashback pheasant tail dropper is the ticket. Bob Ireton says the red fox squirrel nymph, Randy Clark won’t tell! 
Nick Rizzo says something with long legs and everyone agrees…3” from the bank or weeds. Of course right below 
a riffle, in the shadows of logs, in crevices and under big rocks are good places to fish. 
 
The last 2 years have been rained out, so Kaiser Lake will be the back up. Directions to Kaiser Lake will be in the 
packet. Be sure to pick up a reservation form at the April meeting or contact Don Hogue.      
 

Grand Opening at Fly and Shot Outfitters 
 
Come on in Saturday, April 23, 2005 for the Grand Opening of Fly and Shot Outfitters.  Bluegrass, food and fun 
will all be a part of this festive day.  Join our fly fishing vendors, pro staff individuals, local fly fishing celebrities 
and Jose Chavez a.k.a. the Fish Eagle for an afternoon of fun.  Learn how to cast a fly rod and tie your own flies.  
Try new equipment, see how rods are built and broke along with many other fly fishing related activities.   Bring 
family, friends and enemies out to Fly and Shot for a one of a kind fly fishing activities day.  Music will be 
provided by anyone who can play, pick or strum.  Don’t miss this chance for a 20% discount on all your fly fishing 
needs. 
 
Join Todd Currell from Cortland and Diamond Back, Jerry Darkes from Scott and Rio, and Brian Pitser from 
Sage and Simms for hands-on demonstrations and for chance to test drive some of the World’s Best fly fishing 
equipment Don’t miss out! 
. 

Call or e-mail the shop for more details. 
www.flyandshot.com 

859-342-7700 
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New Members 
 
Please welcome Tom Dunham Cincinnati, OH; Mark Hosterman, Cincinnati, OH;  Don Parks, Kings Mills, OH,; 
Roy Crook, Cincinnati, OH;  Steph & Scott Schuesler, Cincinnati, OH;  Mike McCracken, Fairfield, OH; 
Jeff Terlinden, Mason, OH;  Ray Luther, Loveland, OH;  Bill & Abby Ison, Middletown, OH;  Steven P. & Jane 
Overbeck, Loveland, OH;  Larry Hacker, Fairfield, OH;  Larry & Karen Spiers, Milford, OH;  Jim Milam, 
Cincinnati, OH;  and  Dave Jones, West Chester, OH to the club. We all know how anxious we were when we first 
joined, so go the extra mile at the next club meeting to introduce yourself and make them feel welcomed. 

  
 The Education Corner 

Lou Haynes 
 

Fly Line Loops 
 
If you use loops on the end of your fly line for leader attachment, stop by the education corner to learn about a 
neat way to “tie-one-on”.  I learned this loop from Mike Bryant who learned it from a tarpon guide in Florida.  
The loop is easy to tie and very strong.  We will have a tying display set-up to look at and step-by-step 
instructions to take with you. 
 

“Women In The Outdoors” Program at Big Oak 
 
The Big Oak Refuge near Madison, Indiana is holding their first “Women in the Outdoors” program Saturday, 
June 11th.  They have scheduled 23 different courses for women to choose from and have requested help with a 
fly fishing course.  Charlie Svarda, one of our BUFF members, has agreed to help and is looking for volunteers to 
assist him.  Please call or e-mail Charlie if you are interested: 513-874-8165, mjsvarda@fuse.net. 
 
 

 Buckeye United Fly Fishers 
       Club Shirt Order Form 
                                     (Redington Topwater Fishing Shirt) 
Purchaser:  

Name:       ____________________________________ 
Address:   ____________________________________ 

                      ____________________________________ 
Phone:      _______________________ Email:________________________ 
 
Size:  S  M  L  XL   XXL  (Circle Size Desired) 
 

Qty:   _________          Unit Price: $30.00       Total Price:_______________ 
 

Paid By:  Cash  or  Check  or  Credit Card   (Circle Type) 
 

Make Checks Payable to “Buckeye United Fly Fishers Club” and give to Don Hogue.             Note: Shirts must 
be paid for in advance. 
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Calendar of 
Events 

June 
 
Jun 2  Tie & Lie West 7-9 pm General fly  
  Tying and story telling.  Bass Pro Outdoor 
Jun 4                 Kids Fishing Day - Middletown Parks Dept. 
                             10am - 2pm 
Jun 5  Intermediate Casting  1-4pm TBD 
Jun 8  BUFF Monthly Meeting 7-9 pm 
  Raffel’s on Reading Rd. 
  Social hour 6 pm 
Jun 9  Tie & Lie East  6-8 pm General fly 
  Tying and story telling. Adriens Fly Shop 
Jun 12  Intermediate Casting  1-4pm TBD 
Jun 15  BUFF Board Meeting 7-9 pm   Church of  
                               Ascension & Holy Trinity, 
                                334 Burns Ave, Wyoming, OH 
                                 Members welcome 
Jun 18  Day Trip TBD 
Jun 19  Intermediate Casting  1-4pm TBD 
Jun 26  Intermediate Casting  1-4pm TBD 
 

July 
 
Jul 7  Tie & Lie West 7-9 pm General fly  
  Tying and story telling.  Bass Pro Outdoor 
Jul 10  Intermediate Casting  1-4pm TBD 
Jul  13   BUFF Monthly Meeting 7-9 pm  Social hour 6 pm 

 Little Miami Canoe Campground in Morrow, OH 
Jul 14  Tie & Lie East  6-8 pm General fly 

Tying and story telling. Adriens Fly Shop 
 Jul 16  Day Trip TBD 
Jul 20  BUFF Board Meeting 7-9 pm   Church of  
                               Ascension & Holy Trinity, 
                                334 Burns Ave, Wyoming, OH 
                                 Members welcome 
Jul 23     Little Miami Inc Workshop  Nesbit park.  9am-2pm 
                                 Loveland, OH 
 

August 
 
Aug 4  Tie & Lie West 7-9 pm General fly  
  Tying and story telling.  Bass Pro Outdoor 
Aug 11  Tie & Lie East  6-8 pm General fly 
  Tying and story telling. Adriens Fly Shop 
Aug 17  BUFF Board Meeting 7-9 pm   Church of  
                               Ascension & Holy Trinity, 
                                334 Burns Ave, Wyoming, OH  Members Welcome          
Aug 20  BUFF Annual Picnic 

 Little Miami Canoe Campground in Morrow, OH 
Aug 27                     Clermont Park District Workshop  Sycamore Pk. 
 

September 
 
Sep 1  Tie & Lie West 7-9 pm General fly  
  Tying and story telling.  Bass Pro Outdoor 
Sep 8  Tie & Lie East  6-8 pm General fly  
  Tying and story telling. Adriens Fly Shop 
Sep 9  Parky’s Farm 10am-2pm 
Sep 14  BUFF Monthly Meeting 7-9 pm 
  Raffel’s on Reading Rd. 
  Social hour 6 pm 
Sep 16  Parky’s Farm10am-2pm 
Sep 17  Day Trip TBD 
Sep 20 -22 Fall Salmon Trip 
Sep 21  BUFF Board Meeting 7-9 pm   Church of  
                               Ascension & Holy Trinity, 
                                334 Burns Ave, Wyoming, OH. Members welcome   
Sep 23  Parky’s Farm 10am-2pm 
Sep 24  Great Outdoors Weekend 9am - 2pm 
Sep 30  Parky’s Farm 10am-2pm 

April 
 
Apr 1  Parky’s Farm 10am – 2 pm 
Apr 1  Beginning Fly Tying 
Apr 7  Tie & Lie West 7-9 pm General fly  
  Tying and story telling.  Bass Pro Outdoor 
  World. Tying and story telling. Adriens Fly Shop 
Apr 7  Fly Fishing 1017-9 pm Hopewell Jr. School 
Apr 8  Parky’s Farm 10am – 2 pm 
Apr 9  BUFF Day Trip – TBD 
Apr 7  Fly Fishing 1017-9 pm Hopewell Jr. School 
Apr 8  Parky’s Farm 10am – 2 pm 
Apr 9  BUFF Day Trip – TBD 
Apr 13  BUFF Monthly Meeting 7-9 pm 
  Raffel’s on Reading Rd. 
  Social hour 6 pm 
Apr 14  Tie & Lie East  6-8 pm General fly 
  Tying and storytelling. Adriens Fly Shop 
Apr 14  Fly Fishing 1017-9 pm Hopewell Jr. School 
Apr 15  Parky’s Farm 10 am – 2 pm 
Apr 16  East Fork River Sweep 9 am – 1 pm cooking 
Apr 20  BUFF Board Meeting 7-9 pm  Church of  
                               Ascension & Holy Trinity, 
                                334 Burns Ave, Wyoming, OH 
                                 Members welcome 
Apr 22  Parky’s Farm 10 am – 2 pm 
Apr 22 -24 Rockwell Springs Trip 
Apr 28 – May 1 Nantahala Fishing Trip 
Apr 29  Parky’s Farm 10 am – 2 pm 

. May 
 
May 1  Basic Casting Cottell Park 10 am-1pm 
May 5  Tie & Lie West 7-9 pm General fly  
  Tying and story telling.  Bass Pro Outdoor 
  World. 
May 6  Parky’s Farm10 am – 2 pm 
May 7  Spring Day at Parky’s Farm 12-4pm 
May 11  BUFF Monthly Meeting 7-9 pm 
  Raffel’s on Reading Rd. 
  Social hour 6 pm 
May 12  Tie & Lie East  6-8 pm General fly 
  Tying and story telling. Adriens Fly Shop 
May 13  Parky’s Farm10 am – 2 pm 
May 15  Basic Casting Cottell Park 10 am-1 pm 
May 18  BUFF Board Meeting 7-9 pm   
  Church of Ascension & Holy Trinity, 
                                334 Burns Ave, Wyoming, OH 
                                 Members welcome 
May  19-21 Elkhorn Fishing Trip 
May 20  Parky’s Farm 10 am – 2 pm   
May 21  Women’s Only Fly Fishing  9 am – 3 pm  TBD 
May 21  Day Trip TBD 
May 22  Basic Casting Cottell Park 10 am-1pm 
May 21 -22 Fishing Has No Boundries Cowen Lake 8 am -4 pm 
May 27  Parky’s Farm10 am – 2 pm 
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2005 B.U.F.F Officers/Board of Directors/Key Positions 
 

OFFICERS:     NAME   PHONE            EMAIL 
 
President      Mike Bryant  513-697-9576 (Home)  mjbryant@email.com 
       513-626-5634 (Work)   
 
Vice President     Don Prince  513-398-0921              rxp46@hotmail.com 
Secretary   Pat Hider                                  phider@earthlink.net  
Treasurer   Don Hogue    513-231-4852    thesputezer@fuse.net 
 
BOD/Chairs: 
 
Communications Chair (Buffer) Jon Kennard  513-732-1799   jonkennard@fuse.net 
Communications Chair (Website) Joe Panfalone  513-779-3143   panfalone@fuse.net  
Trips & Outreach Chairs  Patti Howell  513-683-7138   phowell@fuse.net  
Banquet Co-Chair   Roger Corrado  513-741-8411                corradohome@hotmail.com  
Membership Chair  Bob Rohrbach  513-777-9466   rrohrbach@cinci.rr.com  
Education Co-Chair  Tom Baker  513-697-7342 
Education Co-Chair  Lou Haynes  513-777-4854   bdhaynes@one.net  
Education Co-Chair (Fly Tying) Ken West                 513-726-6253                  terrywest@fuse.net  
Program Co-Chair  Lee Chambers  513-522-6174   leeandsue@aol.com  
Program Co-Chair  Steve Lilly  513-531-0076   sjlilly@fuse.net  
Conservation Chair  Tom Dressman  513-831-6504   tdressman02@sprintpcs.com  
Outreach Co-Chair  Debbie Hampton  513-779-4349   flyfisher@zoomtown.com  
Director At Large (Hart Show) Jim Boude  513-697-8485   jboude@cinci.rr.com  
Director At Large   Dave Jones  513-825-7174   jones.a.d.r@att.net  
Director At Large (Library) Bob Mackey  513-831-4180   rmackey@cinci.rr.com  
Director At Large (Raffles)  Jim Hampton  513-779-4349   flyfisher@zoomtown.com  
Director At Large   Bill Huber  513-891-5694   bkhuber25@aol.com  
Director At Large   Bob Miller  513-271-2129   flyfission@earthlink.net  
Director At Large (Fly Tying) Jeff McElravy  513-678-2950   jmcelravysr@cinci.rr.com  
Director At Large   Charlie Svarda  513-874-8165   mjsvarda@fuse.net 
 
KEY CLUB RESPONSIBILITIES: 
 
Future Leaders Owner  Mike Bryant  513-697-9576   mjbryant@email.com 
Mad River Conservation  Nick Rizzo  937-291-0687   maacriz@sbeglobal.net  
East Fork Conservation  Jon Kennard  513-732-1799   jonkennard@fuse.net  
Dinner Reservations/Administration Debbie Hampton  513-779-4349   flyfisher@zoomtown.com  
Fly Fishing Show   Mike Bryant  513-697-9576   mjbryant@email.com  
Casting    Dave Uckotter  513-831-4815   duckotter@cinci.rr.com  
Fly Tying   Ken West  513-726-6253                  terrywest@fuse.net 
Club Mail   Bob Mackey  513-831-4815   rmackey@cinci.rr.com  
Hart Show   Jim Boude  513-697-8485   jboude@cinci.rr.com 
Monthly Raffles   Jim Hampton  513-779-4349    flyfisher@zoomtown.com  
Club Asset Owner   Lou Haynes  513-777-4854   behaynes@one.net  
Club Historian   Linda Roederer  513-777-1413    
Membership Health Owner  Don Hogue  513-231-4852   thesputzer@fuse.net  
Club Library   Bob Mackey  513-831-4180   rmackey@cinc.rr.com  
Brookville Tailwater Coordinator David French  513-829-5656   david@david-french.com  

April Menu 
Spaghetti with homemade meatballs 
Meatloaf served with brown gravy 
Parsley buttered potatoes 
Vegetable vinaigrette 
Rolls and butter 
Apple dumplings with cinnamon raisin 
sauce 

3/2005 BUFF Financial Report 
Beginning Balance $8999 
  
Total Receipts $3265 
  
Total Disbursements $2366 
  
Ending Balance $9898 
   
Banquet Information:   
   
Pending VISA/MC $5392 
Pending BUFF Total Balance $15290
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Next Monthly Meeting – Wednesday – April 13 

  
CALL 779-4489 OR SIGN UP ON LINE AT WWW.BUCKEYEFLYFISHERS.COM  FOR DINNER 
RESERVATIONS NO LATER THAN 10 PM ON THE SUNDAY BEFORE THE NEXT MEETING.  DINNERS 
ARE $10.00/PERSON FOR A CATERED MEAL.  DOORS OPEN FOR SOCIAL HOUR AT 6 PM – DINNER 
SERVED A 7 PM.  RESERVATIONS ARE REQUIRED – DON’T WAIT – CALL NOW!  (SEE THE MENU ON 
PAGE  7) 

 Directions:    
From I-275 – Take Exit 46, (US 42), south for 
three miles to Glendale-Milford Rd. -- 
Continue south and RAFFEL’S will be on 
the left approximately 3/10 mile. 
 
From I-75 -- Take Exit 14, east, on Glendale-
Milford Rd. until the intersection of US 42, 
(Reading Rd).  Turn right (south) on US 42, 
and RAFFEL’S will be on the left 
approximately 3/10 mile. 
 
From I-71 -- Take Exit 15, west, Pfeiffer Rd. 
& this becomes Glendale-Milford Rd..  At the 
intersection of US 42, (Reading Rd), turn left, 
(south) on US 42, and RAFFEL’S will be on 
the left approximately 3/10 mile. 

Glendale-Milford Rd Pfeiffer Rd 

I-71

Raffel’s 

US 42 (Reading Rd)
Exit 46 

Exit 14 

I-275 

Exit 15 


